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LNMC  MINUTES 
February 13, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
PLEASE NOTE THERE WAS NO MEETING IN JANUARY DUE TO INCLEMENT WEATHER.
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman 
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County (Absent)
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director (Absent)
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Morris Sample.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the November 11, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
No Report
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brinzey submitted a detailed written report, and verbally announced that January was slow with 11 total calls, 4 attempt to locate, 3 assist and 4 navigational hazards. Usually patrol once during the day for several hours and again around sunset for several hours. There will be an all-inclusive response team 3 day training seminar with local law enforcement and fire departments. On 3/4/17 and an invitation was extended to any Lake Norman Marine Commission commissioners and staff to attend and speak with the participants.
Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill reported that November and December were also slow months for Iredell County with 100 patrol hours by land and 45 by water. There were 86 property checks made, 7 boats inspected, 2 vessels assisted, navigational hazards were removed for a total of 5 calls. Statistical report supplied.
Catawba County
Officer reported that there were 34.5 hours on the water. Answered 117 calls, and the majority of those were from land. 2 vessel assists and 3 total citations. Reports of No Wake Buoys coming loose and washing up on shore. 
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Ron Robertson had a little bit of duck hunting but it has been down over previous years. There were 75 waterfowl hunter checks and only 6 citations issued. There have been 125 fisherman checks and 5 citations for those not in compliance. Feb. 4th responded to a boating accident which was actually from land where an 18 month old child drowned. Iredell County responded as well. CPR was administered, but unfortunately the child passed away the following day. In regards to the high profile case from July 2015 resulting in a death of a young lady and the case was adjudicated on January 18th. The defendant pled guilty to involuntary manslaughter. Under the current law at the time of the incident, he received the maximum penalty of 16-29 months, but it was suspended for 6 years supervised probation, and had to pay restitution to the family for funeral costs, and required to attend a substance abuse program. Sheyenne’s Law went into effect on December 1, 2016, NC House Bill 958.  NC Wildlife is investigating a rash of Bald Eagle’s being killed across the state. A tip line has been set up and a monetary award is being offered to any tips leading to a conviction. The number is 1-800-662-7137. Officer Robertson provided a copy of the house bill, an updated wildlife officer list and a class list to the chairman. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutz reported that the lake level is 96.1 today and the target is 94.6. Being above target is a good thing. Duke has received many debris complaints. Many are the black floatation, which is a hazard on the water. Natural woody debris is not considered a recoverable hazard on the water and therefore is not removed. We are still at LIP1, but if we continue this pattern it will be changed.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that the USCGA has 3 units on Lake Norman. No on water hours but have been participating in training. Planning for a June 17th wake boarding tournament at Stumpy Creek. The Coast Guard Auxiliary will also participate in the “Blessing of the Fleet” at the Lake Norman Yacht Club on April 1, 2017 if the water temperatures meet their regulations. Tentative plans for boating week event on May 20th, at Beatties Ford Park and Ramp. An invitation was issued to all law enforcement agencies to participate. It will be a well publicized event. Working on public education classes for the year.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported that the Change of Watch occurred on 1/21/17 and the bridge was sworn in. The squadron participated in the Mid-Atlantic Boat Show Feb. 6-8 where they had a boat simulator. You could learn to dock, take off and load and unload a boat from a trailer. 1085 people came through the booth. $1100 was received in donations. Performed 2 seminars each day on what is required on a boat. Attendance was excellent. There will be four (4) ABC classes offered between March and June. Four (4) safety boater checks will be held April through July. The first event of the season will be the “Blessing of the Fleet” on April 1, 2017. April 29th they will participate in the boating festival with Lake Norman Marina. There will be vessel safety checks and seminars. May 13th is the Asian Boat Festival at Ramsey Creek. July 15th is Youth Day on the lake for children who have never been on the lake or experienced boating. There will be boating, tubing and a big picnic. The final water event will be the annual “Leaf Peeping” on November 7, 2017. Provided a report to the chairman with a schedule for the year. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No Report
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughn reported. Adopt An Island is a program through the Wildlife. There are 103 islands in Lake Norman but they are decreasing. There are about 80 that have “keepers” of that island. They are working hard to save the big island in Davidson Creek that houses a heron habitat. Last year they picked up 878lbs of garbage. Much of that garbage is containers. There are increasing human health concerns. It is in relation to the aedes mosquito. We have two types mosquitos – aedes aegypti, which is the one that causes the zika virus and aedes albopictus, which is the Asian tiger mosquito which you find around your house. The best way to get rid of these is dump bowls, empty gutters or anything that holds water as they are container breeders. That’s why it is important to clean up these containers from around the islands of Lake Norman where they come in, lay eggs and hatch in three (3) days. The annual meeting for Island Keepers will be in April, but an exact date has not been set yet. Plan to get six (6) osprey nesting platforms installed this year if the barges are able to reach the areas of installation. One will definitely be installed at the water intake superstructure as the water is now deep enough. This is to prevent them from nesting on the superstructure platforms. There will be a video camera added to one that the public can access online. The Lake Norman Water Conservation group is being honored in New Bern, NC and given the Fred Harris Fisheries Conservation Award for the work the group has done on Lake Norman. Buttonbush has been planted and this will continue. It is a perennial plant that controls erosion around the island and fish hang out around the roots and deer will swim out and eat it. There have also been rock jetties put in and they are working on posting the gps coordinates. Duke is going to stop spraying for mosquitos. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson (Sr. Environmental Specialist) reported that routine sampling was done on January 19, 2017. Lake Norman always test well and stays well within the normal range. Lake Cornelius and Lake Davidson also had good results but do test a little different is because they are enclosed and trap more nutrients, healthy but productive. Next routine monitoring will be in the middle of March. Fish analysis is shared with water quality. Are the fish healthy to eat? They have not tested the hybrids yet. Waiting for results on the striper which was done last week. Mecklenburg County covers the Blythe intake and Mt. Island. If you have concerns contact your local county health department. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported the organization is in its 10th year. Thanks to all involved in their contributions over the years which led to the fishery award. Partnerships with local municipalities continues to grow. April 22, 2017 is the Cornelius Earth Day Celebration at Robins Park. Partnership with the Mooresville Environmental Protection Agency planted gardens. Working with an eagle scout doing some work on the Mooresville Golf Course. 
Comments from the Public:
Concerns expressed regarding congestion around Skippers Cove near the Morning Star Marina area especially during busy times. Concerned about the potential for accidents and wanted to raise awareness. 

Response from the Lake Norman Marine Commission: Referred to Iredell Law Enforcement. 
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Capt. Gus’s absent. The list of marker’s is out. Marker 6 is missing. The public is encouraged to report any marker’s that are out or buoys that are missing. 
Hydrilla Committee

NC Weed Control Council will meet in Raleigh, NC on February 22nd to discuss this years plans. The request on behalf of Lake Norman will be for 500 carp. 
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported that a letter went out on January 31, 2017 to the owners/operators of the charter boats on Lake Norman. March 30th is the tentative date for the meeting. Applications must be completed by April. 
No Wake Buoy
Billy Wilson reported. The application was revised but the ordinance still stands. Focused on two components of the application: 1) There is an emphasis on applicant and law enforcement. More education, etc. 2) Public notice – notifying all effected. Billy Wilson made a motion to approve/adopt the new application. John Gerke 2nd. Vote was unanimous approval. The new application will be posted on the website. This applies only to buoys that are officially placed. Any others are subject to approval.
Rafting Committee

Bill Young reported. 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
A request was submitted by The Peninsula POA on 1/19/16 for two (2) buoys which had been tabled pending the new application. It was determined the application was submitted prior to any changes therefore it was brought to a vote. There were two (2) votes for and two (2) votes against. The application was not approved. 
Rafting Applications 
None 

Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
None
Administrative Matters
Approval of 2017-2018 budget. Bill Young made a motion to approve. Billy Wilson 2nd. The motion was approved unanimously.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2006 hrs. by Chairman Sample.
.

